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21 September 2013 
 
 
NATIONAL OFFICE MEMORANDUM 
Number 26,                 Series of 2013 
 
TO       :   ALL REGIONAL SCOUT DIRECTORS, COUNCIL SCOUT EXECUTIVES,  
    OFFICERS-IN-CHARGE AND IN-CHARGE OF OFFICE 
 
SUBJECT  :   BSP 75th CHARTER ANNIVERSARY YEARBOOK “GOOD MORNING” 

 
In celebration of the 75th Charter Anniversary of the Boy Scouts of the Philippines in 2011, the 
yearbook “GOOD MORNING” was published in order to provide vital information to all local councils 
not only on the great events that shaped the history of BSP but also on the transformation that has 
been taking place to make Scouting more relevant to the present needs of our youth today. 
 
As approved by the National Executive Board during the Regular Board Meeting on Sept.   2013, the 
remaining copies of “GOOD MORNING” yearbook will be distributed to all local councils. Each local 
council will receive two (2) copies; one of which is a complimentary copy, and the other one 
(amounting to Php 750) is to be charged to the local council's NAFCO share. 
 
For those who are interested to purchase more copies of “GOOD MORNING” yearbook on a “Buy One, 
Get One Free” basis, kindly contact MS. JANICE Q. CARTAGO of Public Relations and Communications 
Office at (02) 527 – 8317 local 415 or 0908 – 357 – 6389. 
 
Following is the schedule of distribution: 
 

NELR, IR and CLR        Oct. 17, 2013  
STR, BR and NCR      Dec. 6, 2013        
EVR/WVR       Nov. 18, 2013  
EMR/WMR       Nov. 30, 2013 

 
For the information and guidance of all concerned.  
 
 
 
 
WENDEL E. AVISADO 
SVP and Acting Secretary General 


